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NOTICE OF MEETING - TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT SUB-COMMITTEE 2 MARCH 2023 
 
A meeting of the Traffic Management Sub-Committee will be held on Thursday, 2 March 2023 
at 6.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Civic Offices, Reading. The Agenda for the meeting is set 
out below. 
 
 
 ACTION WARDS 

AFFECTED 
Page No 

  
1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

  
 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

 5 - 12 
 
3. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AND 

COUNCILLORS 
 

  

 
Questions submitted pursuant to Standing Order 36 in 
relation to matters falling within the Sub-Committee’s 
Powers & Duties which have been submitted in writing and 
received by the Head of Legal & Democratic Services no 
later than four clear working days before the meeting. 
 

  

 
4. PETITIONS 
 

  

 
To receive petitions on traffic management matters 
submitted in accordance with the Sub-Committee’s Terms of 
Reference. 

 

  

 
5. READING GREEN PARK STATION 
 

WHITLEY 13 - 28 



 A report seeking approval from the Sub-Committee to 
undertake a Statutory Consultation for the implementation 
of traffic restrictions at Reading Green Park Station in the 
form of double yellow lines, a bus gate, bus stops, pay & 
display car parks, a taxi rank, disabled parking bays and 
motorcycle bays. 
 

  

 
6. ACTIVE TRAVEL FUND TRANCHE 3 - CASTLE HILL AND BATH 

ROAD - TRAFFIC RESTRICTION PROPOSALS - STATUTORY 
CONSULTATION RESULTS 

 

ABBEY; 
COLEY 

29 - 46 

 A report proposing the implementation of new traffic 
restrictions on Castle Hill and Bath Road in the form of 
double yellow lines, removal of the tidal flow lane and 
reduction of the length of the existing bus lane. The report 
details the objections and other feedback received during 
the Statutory Consultation and invites the Sub-Committee to 
decide the outcome of the proposal. 
 

  

 
7. RESULTS OF STATUTORY CONSULTATION - PROPOSAL TO 

REMOVE CYCLING PROHIBITION, READING RAIL STATION 
SUBWAY 

 

ABBEY 47 - 90 

 A report inviting the Sub-Committee to consider the findings 
of the Statutory Consultation on the proposed revocation of 
the Traffic Regulation Order that prohibits cycling along the 
Reading Station subway. The report seeks a Sub-Committee 
decision on whether the restriction can be revoked and a 
shared-use footway/cycleway implemented following 
consideration of the consultation feedback received. 
 

  

 
8. STATION HILL - ALTERATIONS TO EXISTING RESTRICTIONS 

ON FRIAR STREET AND GARRARD STREET 
 

ABBEY 91 - 102 

 A report detailing traffic management measures associated 
with the development of the Station Hill Phase 1 site and 
seeking approval from the Sub-Committee to undertake a 
Statutory Consultation on proposed changes to the waiting 
restrictions, pay and display bays, loading bays and taxi 
ranks along the Friar Street and Garrard Street frontages. 
 

  

 
9. WAITING RESTRICTION REVIEW - 2022B PROGRAMME 

UPDATE & 2023A PROGRAMME NEW REQUESTS 
 

BOROUGH
WIDE 

103 - 
114 

 A report providing the Sub-Committee with an update on the 
2022B Waiting Restriction Review Programme and providing 
the list of new requests for potential inclusion in the 2023A 
Waiting Restriction Review Programme. 
 

  

 
10. CIL LOCALLY FUNDED SCHEMES UPDATE - PROPOSALS FOR 

STATUTORY CONSULTATION 
 

BATTLE; 
CHURCH; 
COLEY; 

NORCOT; 
WHITLEY 

115 - 
126 



 A report seeking approval from the Sub-Committee to 
undertake the statutory consultation/notice processes 
necessary to progress two scheme designs, locally funded by 
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) contributions, for zebra 
crossings on Imperial Way and Whitley Wood Lane and to 
implement traffic calming measures on Shaw Road and 
Boston Avenue. 
 

  

 
11. REQUESTS FOR TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT MEASURES UPDATE 
 

BOROUGH
WIDE 

127 - 
184 

 A report informing the Sub-Committee of requests for Traffic 
Management Measures that have been raised by members of 
the public, other organisations/representatives and elected 
Members of the Borough Council. 
 

  

 
12. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC 
 

  

 
The following motion will be moved by the Chair: 

“That, pursuant to Section 100A of the Local Government 
Act 1972 (as amended) members of the press and public be 
excluded during consideration of the following item on the 
agenda, as it is likely that there would be disclosure of 
exempt information as defined in the relevant Paragraphs of 
Part 1 of Schedule 12A of that Act” 
 

  

 
13. APPLICATIONS FOR DISCRETIONARY PARKING PERMITS 
 

BOROUGH
WIDE 

185 - 
294 

 
To consider appeals against the refusal of applications for 
the issue of discretionary parking permits. 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
WEBCASTING NOTICE 

 
Please note that this meeting may be filmed for live and/or subsequent broadcast via the Council's 
website. At the start of the meeting the Chair will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being 
filmed. You should be aware that the Council is a Data Controller under the Data Protection Act. 
Data collected during a webcast will be retained in accordance with the Council’s published policy. 
 
Members of the public seated in the public gallery will not ordinarily be filmed by the automated 
camera system. However, please be aware that by moving forward of the pillar, or in the unlikely 
event of a technical malfunction or other unforeseen circumstances, your image may be captured.  
Therefore, by entering the meeting room, you are consenting to being filmed and to the 
possible use of those images and sound recordings for webcasting and/or training purposes. 
 
Please speak to a member of staff if you have any queries or concerns. 
 


